Thank You Mr. Howard, But NO THANKS

Lou Howard, presiding officer of the Suffolk County Legislature, has turned from a very practical common sense politician into an albatross.

When he became presiding officer, we hoped he would bring to this office something rarely seen in this position, leadership. His confirmation was hardly a matter of record before he imposed rules similar to those used in state government which virtually make the leadership a dictatorship. By imposing these rules, the leader controls everything that individual legislators elected by their constitutents are allowed to bring before the Legislature. He becomes a one man Legislature, not a leader of an 18member board. With this dictatorial and undemocratic measure behind him, he also led the fight for the passage of the county CSEA contract through the Legislature.

During the evacuation hearings conducted by the Legislature, Howard was conspicuously absent most of the time. He apparently wasn't interested in knowing what the people of Suffolk County felt. He wasn't interested in the expert testimony being offered. He wasn't interested because he was, apparently, already in LILCO's pocket.

When the vote came to oppose the LILCO opening of Shoreham because an evacuation plan could never be a reality on Long Island, Howard cast the only vote for LILCO. Can Howard be the only man in the Suffolk County Legislature, or the Executive's office, that understands how to evacuate in case of an accident.

Even though Howard refused to attend most of the hearings, his vote indicated that he feels he has more wisdom than all the other Legislators and the County Executive. We doubt that Lou Howard has had a conversation with God, and now has divine wisdom. Possibly he has had a conversation with LILCO officials and they, in one fashion or another, have convinced him of their wisdom. Howard then proceeded to develop without asking for his colleagues opinions - an idea to convene a "task force" to investigate the financial implications of Shoreham not going on line. The idea was turned down cold by the County Executive. It was lauded by LILCO.

We understand ten of the County Legislators recommended your editor be invited to serve on this committee. When we were asked by two of Howard's aides to serve, we asked three very simple questions:

1. What is the purpose, scope and direction of this committee? The answer was: to investigate all the financial impacts the closing of Shoreham would have on the Long Island Community. How LILCO, the businesses, and the construction industries would be affected. Missing from this was a mandate to weight the financial

impact against the safety factors, the morale and the peace of mind of Long Island residents.

The second question we asked, was: who else would be members of this What committee? backgrounds, what are alliances? Would these people - in good conscience - develop a report that would be fair and unbiased? The Long Island Association of Commerce and industry, of which LILCO is a major contributor and supporter, would name three names. You can bet your sweet bippy they will be pro-LILCO. Nassau County Executive, Franics Purcell, who has condemned Cohalan for his stand and who has already spoken out in favor of opening Shoreham, would make three appointments. It's safe to assume they will be pro-LILCO appointments as well.

The Suffolk County Executive declined to name anyone, publicly stating that the panel is a sham and a farce, and that it is the Public Service Commission's responsibility to determine the impact on rates if Shoreham is not allowed to go on line, not Lou Howard's. This left Howard to make three appointments. Although Howard was opposed to my being on the committee, 10 of the Legislators had recommended I be approved. Howard acquiesed. We suspect he did so to add credibility, but more deviously, to muzzle my voice as I would have dual responsibility being a member of the committee and your editor.

The third question we asked, which would be the key to credibility of this committee, was: would the committee have subpoena power which could be vested in the "task force" if Howard was at all interested in getting at the truth? Would it have adequate legal and accounting staff available to get at the truth?

When I asked this question, there was shocked silence. Finally, the answer came back: we would not be granted subpoena power. The expertise of the organization would be able to get at the truth. No, there will not be a professional staff to back up the committee because we do not want this committee to cost the taxpayers anything.

Being a fiscal Conservative, I don't want to waste any taxpayer dollars, but I would spend my last dime to protect the health and lives of my children, my family, my employees and the people who I have an absolute obligation to, the readers of this newspaper, citizens of Suffolk County.

Thank you Mr. Howard, but no thanks.

I want no part of a stacked committee with a predisposed attitude, the purpose of which is to scare the public into supporting a genuine death threat by raising the spectre of financial disaster.

And why not?

Cuomo Keeps His Word

Governor Mario Cuomo promised, when he was running for Governor, he would not impose an evacuation plan for Shoreham unless it had the approval of Suffolk County government. Two weeks ago, the Suffolk County Legislature and County Executive Cohalan turned down an evacuation plan proposal for Shoreham developed by the county.

Sixteen out of seventeen members of the legislature, with the County Executive in the lead, asked for Shoreham to be shut down, mothballed, as in their opinion - which is shared by the great majority of Long Islanders - in case of an accident a safe evacuation would be totally impossible. LILCO jumped immediately upon the Governor asking him to direct the New York State Disaster Preparedness Commission to impose LILCO's alleged evacuation plan. The Governor lost no time in unequivocally stating he would not impose a plan that did not meet with Suffolk County government's approval.

This move by Cuomo was not expected by this newspaper. We feared he would be like so many other politicians we have witnessed, saying one thing at election time, but doing another when in office. We further felt that the Democratic connection which had been so in place during the Carey years, headed up by the David Garth political consulting firm, which is also

a LILCO lobbyist, would have had Cuomo's ear.

Suffolk Life congratulates Mario Cuomo on his brave, courageous stand. It is refreshingly rare to have a politician keep his world and earn the respect of supporters and opponents alike.

The fight is far from over. Cuomo is being besieged by LILCO's partner in this conspiracy, the big businesses here on Long Island. In calling for Cuomo's intervention, they are calling for Cuomo to foresake the average resident on Long Island and support the opening of this plant, regardless of the effects upon the health and welfare of Long Island citizens, who are also residents of New York State.

It is crucially important that you, who are being asked to live within the awesome shadow of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant, let Cuomo know that you appreciate his honesty and concern and that you need him to continue to stand tall and straight. Cuomo is the pivot. If they can get to him and break him, the battle will be lost. If Cuomo knows he has the support of the people, we feel he will not waver.

Send Cuomo a letter in your own words, asking him for his continued strength. If you do not have the time to write, send in the following message.

Governor Mario Cuomo State House Albany, New York

، بنن سے سے سے سے سے ہ

Thank you Governor Cuomo for being a man of your word. Please do everything in your power as Governor to keep Shoreham from opening until it can be independently proven that it is 100 per cent safe, and that an evacuation plan can be developed that would eliminate the possibility of anyone being hurt or sacrificed.

Sincerely,

Nā	'n	1e	•																							
Α¢	bb	re	S	s :																						
														3.7												
					•								小人				A	۱r	ıd	٧	vł	ıy	r	10	†?	

SUFFOLK LIFE NEWSPAPERS

VOL. 22 NO. 28

Offices and Plant Located on Montauk Highway, Westhampton 283-300 Classified Ads 288-5000

Patersque	Centeres !	Rocky Pant
Medford	Seitlen "	Port Jetterson
Holbrook Hollsoile	Coran	Traces Village
Sety veller	Maste Stores	
Omanie		

CAC)

that circulation audited and verified in excess a 194,000 Circulation Weekly within a circulation because the another threshold in the circulation cir

David J. Willmott - Editor and Publisher
John McKay - General Manager

Lou Grasso : Managing Editor Martin J. Cann - Director of Sales Lorraine Peczkowski - Office Manage Bill Johnson - Circulation Director
Angela Gingo - Co-op Coordinator
Claire Swanik - National Sales Director
Ted Conton - Retail Sales Manager

Peter Parpan - Production Manager Linda Conaughty - Adv. Art Director Sharman Gordon - News Art Director

Subscription Rate: In Suffolk County, \$4,99 per year Outside Suffolk County, \$17,00 per year. Newsstand single copy sales, 25° per issue. Suffolk County Life, in Suffolk County \$4,99 per year, outside Suffolk County \$7,99 per year, newsstand single copy sales, 25° per issue.

General Information

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR - We encourage our readers to express their views regardless of opinion through the Letters to Editor Column. All letters must be signed with author's signature and address. We will withhold names on request and assign a de plume.

NEWS AND PHOTOGRAPHS Readers are welcome, to submit ideas of interest and photographs for consideration of publications and photographs become the property of Suffer Information.

tal and cannot be returned for any reason.

If the space occupied by the error

Act Now, Fight Later

The maze of bureaucratic red tape as it invades our lives in many important matters is frustrating, to say the least. That same red tape - or more accurately put, apparent lack of concern - as it pertains to the recent discovery in North Bellport of buried material emitting significantly high levels of radiation, is criminal.

at material, whatever it is, has ben hidden beneath a mound of dirt for more than a decade. Despite numerous expressions of concern, state and county health officials did not care enough to conduct a full scale investigation of a former nuclear waste storage site immediately to the west of where the buried material was found. It took concerns about leukemia, a series of articles by this publication and television coverage which resulted from those articles, to get the county to do the deep soil borings that should have been done years ago.

And now they've found something. County and state tests have for years given that area a clean bill of health. But those tests were always surface readings, they didn't dig. The state department of health gave the site a clean bill of health after the nuclear waste firm's license was revoked. But the mounds that have covered the buried material have been there all along, and have been pointed to as possible sources of material for a long time.

When the county found the buried material, they stopped digging because of the elevated readings and asked for help. They contacted state health officials because it was the state that licensed the nuclear firm. The state's response to date has been shamefully lacking. The state notified the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, since all matters of nuclear waste and elevated radiation conditions fall under that agency's responsibility. The state, in fact, does not include nuclear waste on its hazardous materials list because of the NRC's jurisdiction on such matters.

A meeting was held last Friday between county, state and NRC officials to come up with a solution to the local problem. The county virtually pleaded for technical help from the NRC. What it got in response is a statement from an NRC official "I can't provide evaluation on that

without politically stepping on an awful lot of toes.

The public be damned! Political consideration is the top priority!

The NRC is the very same agency that is currently holding the future of Suffolk County in its hands. It is that agency that will permit or reject the licensing of the Shoreham nuclear power plant. It is that agency that has been, supposedly, overseeing the construction of that plant and inspecting its components. And it is that agency that will deal with problems of radiation, from an accident or leakage of radiation from that facility during its operation.

That being the case, we're in big trouble! If political consideration is the excuse for doing nothing in the matter of buried waste in North Bellport, what in God's name will happen in the event of an accident at Shoreham? Who will we look to for help if not to the regulatory agency established to protect the public from nuclear calamity? Will the horrors of the China Syndrome become a realty on Long Island? Who will prevent it, if not the NRC? LILCO? County and state officials who have looked the other way for more than a decade?

How about the state legislature? our locally-elected Surely representatives should be concerned about buried materials giving off elevated radiation readings? Don't bet on it. Assemblyman William Bianchi of Bellport - a community which is downstream of the groundwater flow which passes under this site - reports, "They don't seem too excited about this in Albany."

And Bianchi himself was not excited enough to appear at the gathering between state, county and NRC officials, sending an aide to that meeting rather than attending himself. Of course, Bianchi, a strong supporter of nuclear energy and Shoreham, did appear at the site when the group visited the area following the meeting. But he hardly took a strong stand to exert the power of his office or connections with the Governor to help resolve the problem.

We realize the county does not have the expertise to deal with the technicalities of the North Bellport problem. We would have hoped that the scientific experts at Brookhaven National Laboratory might have

entered the picture immediately since nuclear is their expertise - and volunteered their services. Since they reportedly utilized the services of the nuclear waste firm that could well be the source of the buried materials, are they now afraid to get involved? Could it be that some of that which is buried came from Brookhaven Lab?

With the state and the NRC both trying their best to dodge responsibility and involvement in the North Bellport problem, it seems the county is stuck with coming up with a solution. We would suggest the county immediately come up with the necessary funds to hire a firm that deals with nuclear waste removal, and act immediately to excavate the

area to remove that which is buried. Let's act now and worry about who's going to pay for it later

Health department officials have emphasized there is no immediate danger to health as a result of the buried material, and report radiological tests of a Suffolk County Water Authority wellfield immediately to the north of the problem area have shown no radiological content. We have no factual evidence to dispute those claims. But the lack of action on this problem until now has done little to establish a sense of trust in regards to our health officials, and the people are worried!!.

And why not?

Why We Fought

It's history now: C.S.E.A. coerced the county executive and the weaker members of the legislature into a contract that is neither just nor fair to all concerned.

We fought hard and we believe correctly against this contract. We bore the brunt of some horrendous actions by the C.S.E.A. We had our life and this plant threatened. We received in the mail, among other things, a box of dog dirt. We were the subject of a bitter letter-writing campaign. Many of our advertisers were threatened with boycotts of their establishments because they advertised in our paper. We must take our hats off to those advertisers, for not one of them collapsed.

We presented the facts concerning the contract in an absolutely honest and accurate fashion. We not only rechecked the figures being supplied by the county executive's office and the county legislature's budget review office, but also ran them by and calculated them with those that had been developed by the C.S.E.A. This effort required a substantial number of hours,

We were asked why go to those lengths when you are receiving abuse from all sides? The reason was quite simple: It is the purpose of any legitimate and honest newspaper that serves its readers to inform them, totally and fully, of what is happening, particularly those things that substantial involve financial ramifications. This contract will have severe financial ramifications on the governmental structure, the county employees and the taxpayers.

The contract, from its conception, had been badly negotiated. In former contracts, there were substantial hardships caused by previous inept negotiations. It was the union's and the county's intent to correct them. How they went about it was where the catastrophe started.

For employees to reach the top salary step they had to work at least 11 years on their job. In almost no area does it take 11 years to become totally proficient. Three to five years is more realistic, particularly for those jobs that require more brawn and fortitude than brains, training and skill.

Employees were entitled to a raise, raise commensurate with the taxpayers' ability to fund, and in line with raises being granted to the rest of the workforce in the nation. The union typically asked for much more was justly entitled to than it receive. The county stonewalled. Neither side was willing to give in and

With this being an election year for the county executive and the legislature, at the eleventh hour the county executive's office negotiated a contract far better than even the union understood. When the dust cleared and the actual numbers could be put down hard and fast, it became very obvious to those who cared that the end result of this contract would be a huge shortfall in potential income, which will mean an increase in sales tax of 25 to 50 per cent, a real estate tax increase of up to 50 per cent, or a cutback of up to 40 per cent in the county workforce. Most likely, a combination of all three.

Real estate taxes here, already among the highest in the nation, will be pushed higher. Sales taxes, also among the highest in the nation, may well go even higher. The county employees making the least amount of money, as they are the last employed, will be the first out by virtue of this contract. Those employees everyone wanted to help will be the

This county contract is a quick fix that will create far greater hardship and problems for all concerned. We had our numbers pat; it was easy for we who are not a member of either the ruling body of the county or the labor force to take the blinders off and see the ramifications.

The legislature was in the same position. It was not caught in the heat of the negotiating late at night when fatigue caused it to bend to unrealistic demands. It had the cold hard facts, with plenty of time to digest them before it was called upon to vote.

It was sickening to watch. Some tried to gain momentary political advantage; others without courage succumbed to the pressure.

Suffolk Life lived up to its obligation as a newspaper. We wouldn't now have changed a thing we did. We are sorry other newspapers of equal size tried to play politics when they should have been practicing public service. We are sad the daily newspapers, for the most part, chose to ignore this important issue. They had the staffs, the publishing frequency and the responsibility to inform everyone they reach. They didn't.

public employees that will lead to a real collapse of our governmental structure as we know it.

We can take comfort

knowing we put 100 per cent of our effort into informing the public, and all others involved, of the facts.

UFFOLK **NEWSPAPERS**

VOL. 22 NO. 30

David J. Willmott - Editor and Publisher
John McKay - General Manager

Bill Johnson - Circulation Director Angela Gingo - Co-op Coordinator Claire Swanik - National Sales Director Ted Conlon - Retail Sales Manager

Peter Parpan - Production Manager

Subscription Rate: In Suffolk County: \$4.99 per year Outside Suffolk County: \$1.7.00 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County Life, In Suffolk County: \$4.99 per year: outside Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year: newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year: newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year: newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year: newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year: newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.99 per year. Newsstand single copy sales: 25° per issue. Suffolk County: \$7.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR - We encourage our reditor Column. All letters must be signed with authority

de plume.

NEWS AND PHOTOGRAPHS Readers are welcome to submit ideas of interest and photographs for consideration of publication all news and photographs become the property of Suffoik Life upon submittal and cannot be returned for any reason ERRORS - Responsibility for errors in advertisments is limited to the value of the space occupied by the error.

And why not?

They Dare Call This Justice?

Willmotts and Why-Nots

David J. Willmott, Editor

The trial of Nick Poulos, district superintendent of the William Floyd School District was just about to start when Poulos pleaded guilty to three tax-related misdemeanor charges. That plea, the result of a plea bargaining agreement with the District Attorney's Office, was in full atisfaction of an indictment that ncluded more than 20 felony charges.

The controversy surrounding this man and the school district as a result of a lengthy investigation by the District Attorney, the presentation of the case to the Grand Jury, and the often postponed trial, has split the community, and has tarnished the reputation of Poulos himself. Some may say justice prevailed. We say, justice stinks in Suffolk County if this case is a criteria by which it is judged.

This case smacks of politics at its worst. If Poulos was not guilty of the more than 20 felony counts on which he was charged, why were they levied in the first place? Were they brought to shut him up? Or to focus public attention away from other matters?

If there was no sufficient evidence available to convict him on the charges, why present evidence before a Grand Jury and ask the laymen who sit on that jury to hand up a bill or particulars in the form of an indictment. Why subject a man to huge legal costs, public embarrassment, and virtually destroy his reputation unless the facts in hand bear out the charges made?

But, if there was sufficient evidence to support those charges, why were they not pursued and allowed to stand on their merit in a trial. Why was the matter plea bargained away so easily after the county spent many thousands of dollars in investigating this matter for such a long time. Why wasn't all the evidence presented in a court of law so that all the facts, and the full truth, could be known?

There is much speculation in the community that the trial would shed a lot of light on some of the dealings within the Mastic-Shirley community involving the school district. Many in the community had already been served notice they would be called upon to testify. But the sudden manner in which the plea bargaining agreement ended that possibility, and foreclosed on the possibility such full disclosure would be accomplished.

Two things have come out of this horrendous situation. In many minds, Nick Poulos has neither been found guilty or innocent. Justice has failed miserably. The District Attorney's Office is either being manipulated for political reasons, or it is totally inept.

Never again should the District Attorney's Office be permitted to indict a public figure without hard evidence. Under no circumstances should such a horrible example of plea bargaining be permitted in matters of public affairs. If a man's reputation is to be damaged by an indictment, the District Attorney should go the entire route in court, and bring the matter to a full conclusion resulting in a conviction or an absolute exoneration.

Political indictments that do not come to fulfillment are nothing more than legalized witch hunts, a subversion of our system, creating the illusion that a man is guilty without ever having an opportunity to clearly prove his innocence.

The kind of investigation and indictment that has marred the reputation of Nick Poulos may well produce headlines, but do little to serve the cause of justice. In this case the District Attorney's Office has done a serious injustice to the cause of truth, and should be ashamed of its actions.

And why not?

David J. Willmott - Editor and Publisher

Bill Johnson - Circulation Director Angela Gingo - Co-op Coordinator Claire Swanik - National Sales Director Ted Conlon - Retail Sales Ma

Subscription Rate: In Suffolk County, \$4.99 per year Outside Suffolk County, \$17.00 per year. Newsstand single copy sales 251 per issue. Suffolk County Life: In Suffolk County \$4.99 per year: outside Suffolk County \$7.99 per year: newsstand single copy sales; 251 per issue.

General Information.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR · We encourage our readers to express their vie
Editor Column. All letters must be signed with author's signature and address.

de plume.

NEWS AND PHOTOGRAPHS Readers are welcome to submit ideas of interest and photographs for consideration of publication all news and photographs become the property of Suffolk Life upon submittal and cannot be returned for any reason.

ERRORS - Responsibility for errors in advertisments is limited to the value of the space occupied by the error.

regulations that can only create additional costs for the state and breed hostility and resentment.

The proposal is bad politics, bad

government and a bad form of taxation.

And why not?

Financing Mother Nature

As you ride along the beach in Westhampton and you see the sea rushing relentlessly under the homes built on stilts, you have to ask who would be fool enough to have invested hundreds of thousands of dollars in construction knowing that in doing so the odds were in favor of the houses being washed into the sea.

The fools are not those who own these lovely homes, but us, the taxpayers of the United States.

We finance the program called federal flood insurance. The program was conceived to offer relief from financial disaster caused by the unusual flood or tide. Up until this program was instituted, people who built on the dune line could only get insurance from Lloyds of London. We were told the premiums equalled 50 per cent of the value of the building. With premiums this high, few homes were built, the fools who built them had more money than they should have, and less common sense.

Last Sunday, we counted 46 homes without a dune line in front, waves washing under them. Most of these homes were built during the last ten years in an area that periodically has been washed out as Mother Nature tries to create another inlet. These homes were built in an area that you can almost guarantee would face

trouble. They were only built there because cheap flood insurance was available that guarantees the owners dollar for dollar replacement of their investment.

The dune line, initially, was far too sensitive for construction. Permits for houses should have been turned down, but were granted by local of ficials. With the availability of cheap, federal flood insurance, the attitude thaf preváiled was "Who gives a damn." The tragic part is the federal flood insurance program encourages the destruction of fragile building areas by the ultra rich at the expense of the hard-pressed, common tax-

We as taxpayers not only end up subsidizing this give away program for the rich, but have to pay in taxes for the highway crews to clean up the mess and for the police who are on guard duty, 24-hours a day.

Federal flood insurance is a proper program when it covers the unusual caused by a freak of nature. It's a disastrous program when it encourages the building on highly sensitive, protective dunes. The program should be realigned and the insurance withdrawn from these areas so as to stop its abuse.

And why not?

License Fishermen?

In an attempt to balance the New York State budget and to make up for the obvious forthcoming shortfall, Governor Cuomo has proposed an enlargement of user fees. On a whole, we support this measure, for it is only right that those who are benefitting from the services should pay for them. In another area, though, one that affects Long Island greatly, we ourselves in absolute disagreement. That's the proposed licensing of salt water fishermen.

Salt water fishermen, unlike their fresh water counterparts, receive almost no services or benefits from the state government. They not only do not receive them, there is little call or need for the state to become involved in this fishery. Ramps, docks and marinas, for the most part, are provided by private industry, and in some areas by towns. The fishery itself is a highly migratory fishery whereby the fish can be in any state or international waters, depending upon the time of year and the temperature

The state does not provide hatcheries for salt water fish as it does for the restocking of fresh water fish. There is little call for state conservation officials in dealing with salt water fishermen, who are regulated by local bay constables and the U.S. Fishery Management. Where salt water fish are migratory, so are the fishermen who seek them. It would be a bureaucratic maze for any single state to attempt to license them. If there is a legitimate and proven need for licensing salt water fishermen, it would have to be done on the federal level. To attempt to do it on a state level, where boundaries are not clear cut and easily identifiable, would be courting disaster and creating anger and hostility among fishermen.

Salt water licensing is nothing more than a ploy to create another tax at the expense of fishermen. Rather than create such confusion, increase the tax on boats and tackle, if need be. Do not add a whole host of new

Reader's Opinion

Dear Mr. Willmott:

I am enclosing a letter I have written to Supervisor Joseph Janoski. It is an open letter to the supervisor which I request that you print in your "letters" column.

Thank you Gerry Boneske

Mr. Janoski:

feel compelled to challenge the attitude which you have taken concerning the emergency preparedness plan for the Shoreham nuclear facility.

You state that "my only concern is for the safety of the people in my town," and yet you have urged governmental bodies to approve an evacuation plan which leaves a large portion of county population to fend for itself.

The fact that you, as a public servant of one the towns directly affected by the Shoreham issue, did not attend the public hearings on evacuation and emergency preparedness is decidedly inappropriate. Do you think so little of what your constituents are saying and what they think about this issue? We are the ones who know our island and how difficult it is to travel west when confronted with even a minor obstruction. In

addition, there were expert witnesses whose testimonies were in agreement with those of the residents. Your absence at our hearings is an insult to us, your constituents. You met with LILCO, but refused to come out to hear us. Do not forget for whom you work!

Take off the blinders LILCO has provided you with and look at the whole picture Consider our neighbors to the east. Sheltering is not an acceptable answer to the threat of ionizing radiation. We, as a county, are in this together. It is obvious that LILCO has resorted to a "divide and conquer" tactic. We must look out for each other in the realization that the whole of Suffolk County could be

You would do well to stand firm against the wers of the business community unless LILCO will open its doors for a full inspection and design review, and unless our whole county can be protected.

An evacuation plan may look good on paper, but just as nuclear technology looks great in theory, it becomes disastrous when we, as fallible human beings, attempt to put it to the test.

Sincerely, Gerry Boneske Calverton